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The first School Health Advisory Council (SHAC) meeting for the 2024-2025 school 

year was held Thursday, October 10, 2024, at the Katy ISD Nutrition and Food Services Office 
from 1:02-2:20 PM. The meeting was recorded and posted on the SHAC website, in accordance 
with S. B. 1525.  Members and guests were introduced.  H.C. Grimet, Coordinator of Physical 
Education, Health and the Outdoor Learning Center, led the introductions and began the meeting 
with a brief review of the SHAC Meeting Norms. H.C. Grimet reviewed membership 
requirements for coordinated school health and outlined the 8 components of membership, 
including parent involvement. The purpose of SHAC, he explained, is to advocate for curriculum 
provided in KISD schools and to ensure alignment with the values in the community. Jodi 
Slaughter, Latrice Patton and Kelly Price provided an overview of the elementary and junior 
high abuse and violence prevention lessons presented to students in compliance with Senate Bill 
9. H.C. Grimet provided information regarding the district’s Fentanyl Canvas course for junior 
high and high school students developed in accordance to the state requirement to provide 
education on the dangers and consequences of fentanyl. Kaila Williams provided information on 
the Fort Bend County Community Health Assessment to determine county needs and services 
provided. H.C. Grimet closed out the meeting by announcing future SHAC meeting dates for 
2024-2025 and allowing time for attendees to ask any pertinent questions. H.C. Grimet thanked 
everyone for being at the meeting and the meeting was adjourned.    
 

The second School Health Advisory Council (SHAC) meeting for the 2024-2025 school 
year was held Thursday, November 14, 2024, at the Katy ISD Nutrition and Food Services 
Office from 1:00-2:30 PM.  The meeting was recorded and posted on the SHAC website, in 
accordance with S. B. 1525.  Members and guests were introduced.  H.C. Grimet, Coordinator of 
Physical Education, Health and the Outdoor Learning Center, led the introductions and began the 
meeting with a brief review of the SHAC Meeting Norms. The Katy ISD Local Wellness Policy 
Implementation Plan was reviewed by Donna Pittenger. Paulina Avial-Martinez, from Spring 
Branch community Health Center provided information on the community health programs 
available in the Katy area. Brenda Shaver, from Fishing’s Future, provided information on the 
community partnership with Katy ISD Anglers and the Katy Fishing’s Future Chapter. H.C. 
Grimet closed the meeting with a reminder the next meeting will be January 16, 2025, at the 
Katy ISD Nutrition and Food Department conference room from 1:00PM-2:30PM.   

 
The third School Health Advisory Council (SHAC) meeting was held Thursday, January 

16, 2025, at the Katy ISD Nutrition and Food Services Office from 1:00-2:15 PM. The meeting 
was recorded and posted on the SHAC website, in accordance with S. B. 1525.  Members and 
guests were introduced.  H.C. Grimet, Coordinator of Physical Education, Health and the 
Outdoor Learning Center, led the introductions and began the meeting with a brief review of the 
SHAC Meeting Norms. Therese Highnote provided information regarding the Katy ISD 
Unassigned EpiPen Program. Kara Ihedigbo with Harris County Public Health shared 
information on school based services for students, staff and parents on a variety of health related 
needs available in Harris County. Mike McGinley shared information on the Adoption Education 
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program, offered to students as part of the Pregnancy Ed & Parenting (PEP) Program. H.C. 
Grimet closed with a reminder that the next meeting will be March 6, 2024, at the Katy ISD 
Nutrition and Food Department conference room from 1:00PM-2:30 PM.   
 
The fourth meeting was held Thursday, March 6, 2025, at the Katy ISD Nutrition and Food 
Services Office from 1:00 to 2:30 PM. The meeting was recorded and posted on the SHAC 
website in accordance with state guidelines.  Members and guests were introduced.   H.C. 
Grimet, Coordinator of Physical Education, Health and the Outdoor Learning Center, led 
introductions and began the meeting with a brief review of the SHAC meeting norms.  Stephanie 
McInturff provided information regarding Title IX. William Robins, KISD Emergency 
Management, gave bond updates for safety measures around the district including Fliplock quick 
locks on all classroom doors by Summer 2025, Alertus software to district computers designed to 
deliver emergency notifications, current safety audits, and the addition of our district’s new 
police chief. The 2024-25 Annual SHAC report was reviewed by H.C. Grimet and agreed upon 
by the SHAC council.  H.C. Grimet also guided a brainstorming discussion for future SHAC 
meeting dates, times, locations and then brainstormed possible topics for next year.  Members 
were thanked for their service on the committee and the meeting was adjourned.    
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